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Message from Mayor Cyril Kleem 
May is a month to pay trib-
ute in so many ways. 
 

May 4 is the National Day 
of Prayer ï a day to pay 
tribute to faith. 
 

May 14 is Motherôs Day ï a 
day for family. 
 

May 20 is Armed Forces 
Day ï a time to say thank 
you to military on active 

duty. 
 

But there are other opportunities in our community 
to more personally recognize all we are thankful 
for. 
 

The Berea Historical Society will unveil its new 
exhibit 6-8 p.m. on Sunday, May 7  - a tribute to 
Bereaôs rich architectural heritage. ñThe Houses of 
Berea: Residential Architecture from the 1830s to 
the Presentò will display some unique photos and 
memorabilia ï all of it contributed by residents. In 
fact, the historical society says so many items have 
been donated that a second exhibit is planned in the 
future. Please stop by the Mahler Museum some-
time this spring or summer to view this aspect of 
the Grindstone Cityôs past. 
 

Of course, our major holiday in May is Memorial 
Day -  a day to pay tribute to Americaôs war dead. 
On May 29, American Legion Post 91 again will 
place flags and conduct services at the Adams 
Street Cemetery and Woodvale Cemetery. The post 
also will conduct the Memorial Day parade, which 
forms up in the municipal parking lot behind City 
Hall at 10 a.m. 
 

This is a day for quiet reflection and remembrance 
of those men and women who sacrificed their lives 
from the Revolutionary War to Iraq and Afghani-
stan in the service of our country. We owe them so 
much. But the least we can do is remember them. 

 

Established in 1836 

May 2017 

City schedules $650,000 in road repairs 

Visit our website www.cityofberea.org 

Six streets have been targeted for major mainte-
nance and repair this summer. The City has 
budgeted $650,000 for the annual road program. 
 

Streets scheduled for asphalt resurfacing and 
concrete repairs are Wesley Drive from The 
Mall to Emerson in Ward 1, Savage Street from 
Hazel to the end in Ward 2, Race Street from 
Fair to Edgewood in Ward 3, Beeler Drive from 
Wyleswood to LaPaz (this straddles wards 3 and 
5), and East Bridge Street from Seminary to 
Eastland in Ward 4. 
 

Meacham Street in Ward 4 is slated for asphalt 
resurfacing. 
 

Beeler has been resurfaced in three phases. In 
2016, Beeler was resurfaced from Wyleswood to 
Race. In 2015, the street was repaved from West 
to Race. The 2017 section will complete the pro-
ject. 
 

Each year, the City schedules streets for mainte-
nance and repair. The work should begin this 
summer.  
 

The annual road repair program is in addition to 
other major road and infrastructure projects.  For 
example, Phase 1 of the Fair Street Reconstruc-
tion Project from West to French should wrap up 
in August. It included sanitary and water line 
replacements, storm water line rehabilitation and 
roadway reconstruction. Phase 2 from French to 

VETERANS PICNIC 
5:30-8:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, June 21 
Coe Lake Pavilion 

FREE 
Food ï Music ï Fellowship 

Sponsored by Pathways Hospice 
In partnership with the City of Berea  

& Berea Cares 
RSVP to Pathways, (440) 835-2220 

Beeler Drive will be repaved this year from LaPaz 
Boulevard to Wyleswood Drive. 

Sprague should begin this fall after Jananna, 
Vivian and Kaye streets, off Fair, are recon-
structed this spring and summer. 
 

Other major projects include replacement of the 
West Center Street Bridge over the Rocky River, 
resurfacing North Rocky River Drive from Wes-
ley to Riveredge Parkway and the North End 
Sewer Rehabilitation Project. 
 

The cost of all of these projects, including the 
annual road program, totals more than $13 mil-
lion. Some of the costs are covered by grants 
and no-interest loans. 

Community Memorial Service set at Coe Lake 
difficult. Sharing that loss with others brings us 
together and can be healing.ò 
 

Chaplain Willie Springer of Pathways Hospice 
said Berea residents truly do care about each 
other. The service will focus on peace and uni-
ty, he said. ñSpirituality and worship can bring 
everyone together,ò he said. ñThis should af-
fect a lot of people, reaching out to each oth-
er.ò 
 

ñIf we start here at home, togetherness and uni-
ty can spread like wildflowers,ò Springer said. 
 

Everyone is welcome to attend the memorial 
service to remember family members, friends 
or even pets, he said. ñPets are a part of us, 
too,ò he said. 
There will be light refreshments and fellowship 
following the service. 
 

RSVP to Pathways Hospice at (440) 835-2220. 

The City of Berea will partner with Pathways 
Hospice to host a Community Memorial Service 
on June 7 at Coe Lake to remember loved ones. 
 

The ceremony will begin at 6 p.m. and includes 
inspirational readings and music with participa-
tion by area clergy. Those who attend will be 
invited to announce the names of loved ones to 
be remembered. They then will be given a carna-
tion to be placed in Coe Lake in remembrance. 
 

Mayor Cyril Kleem said the memorial service is 
an outgrowth of the Night of Prayer and Unity at 
Mount Zion Baptist Church in January. The aim 
of that service was to bring residents of all 
faiths, creeds and races together to show that our 
shared beliefs and aspirations are stronger than 
our differences. 
 

ñThis memorial service is another way for the 
community to come together, to heal,ò the 
Mayor said. ñLosing a loved one is extremely 
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Bulk Trash Collection 
Friday, May 19 

Bulk trash includes large items such as          
furniture, appliances, carpeting & any large 
objects that will not fit into the regular blue 

trash container. 
 

Doors must be removed from refrigerators and 
placed next to the refrigerator at curbside. If the 
refrigerator contains Freon, a special pickup 

should be scheduled. 
 

Questions: Call Republic Services,  
(800) 433-1309 

Recycling Tip of the Month 
ñPass It On: A Resource-Full Guide to Donating 
Usable Stuffò explains how businesses and indi-
viduals can donate unwanted items to those in 
need. It lists 140 community service and non-
profit organizations. Published by the Cuyahoga 
County Solid Waste District, the book is free. A 
printable PDF is at http://cuyahogarecycles.org/
pass_it_on_book. Request a hard copy by call-
ing the Solid Waste District at (216) 443-3749 
or online at http://cuyahogarecycles.org/
PublicationRequest.aspx.   

Trash pickup delayed  
Because of the Memorial Day holiday on  

Monday, May 29 
 

Curbside trash collection will be  
delayed that week. 

Trash will be picked up: 
 

SATURDAY, JUNE 3 
Trash containers should be placed at curbside no 
earlier than 4:30 p.m. on Friday, June 2 and 
should be stored by 10 a.m. on Sunday, June 4. 

Members of the Cleveland Cavaliers cheerlead-
ers and spirit squads staged performances and 
conducted demonstrations to support Bereaôs 
new Dinner To Your Door meal option for sen-
iors and disabled residents. The performances 
were part of a fundraiser for Dinner To Door on 
April 1 at the Browns Training Facility on Lou 
Groza Boulevard.  
 

Dinner To Your Door replaces Meals on 
Wheels, which ceased operations in Berea, Mid-
dleburg Heights and Brook Park at the end of 
2016. Dinner To Your Door charges $4 per meal 
but the program does accept SNAP/EBT and 
Ohio HomeCare Waivers. Proceeds from the 
fundraiser will support those residents who need 
financial assistance to take part in the new meal 
program. The event raised more than $1,000. 
 

Not only could guests watch the Cavs Girls, Q 
Spirit Squad, Scream Team, Junior Cavs cheer-
leaders and the No Limits team, but they could 

The Cavsô No Limits team for children with disabilities 
performs at the Browns fieldhouse. 

SPORTS SHORTS 
Night at the Races benefits  

Titans football 
Berea-Midpark High School Athletic Boosters is 
hosting a Titans Football Derby Night at the Races 
on Saturday, May 6 at the Garrity Center at St. Mary 
Catholic Church, 250 Kraft St., Berea. 
 

Proceeds will benefit the Titans football program in 
grades 7-12 by providing much-needed field, protec-
tive and weight room equipment.  
 

Tickets are $25 each with tables of 10 for $300 each. 
Horses are $20 each. Race sponsorships are $100. 
Contact Julie Miller at jamiller0778@gmail.com for 
details about sponsorships. 
 

Dinner, beer and soft drinks will be provided. Pa-
trons may bring munchies or other drinks on their 
own. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. with post time 7:30-
11:30 p.m. 
 

For more information, go to Facebook (Titans Foot-
ball Fundraising) or email titansfootballal-
lin@gmail.com.  
 

Alumni Association sets golf outing 
The Berea High School Alumni Associationôs annual 
scholarship golf outing will be Friday, July 21 at 
Coppertop at Cherokee Hills, 5740 Center Road in 
Valley City. This will be a 18-hole, four-person 
scramble. Shot gun start will be at 9 a.m. Cost is $85 
per golfer. All proceeds benefit the associationôs 
scholarship program. Questions, call (440) 223-6444. 

 

Cheryl Smith, center, executive director of Collabora-
tion Station, and her staff prepared soup and desserts 
for patrons of the Dinner To Your Door fundraiser. 

sample soups and desserts from Collaboration 
Station, the non-profit that is supplying meals 
for Dinner To Your Door. There also was a 
50/50 raffle and chances to buy ñplatesò for $20 
with each plate donation providing five meals 
for seniors. 
 

Children could take part in craft projects while 
adults explored the Browns field house. 
 

Another Dinner To Your Door fundraiser is 
planned for May 20. 
 

To sign up for Dinner To Your Door or to vol-
unteer to help deliver meals, contact Daune 
Jaynes at (440) 826-4891 or email 
bco@cityofberea.org.  

   
FUN, FOOD & BASKETBALL 
Fundraiser for Dinner To Your Door 

& Collaboration Station 
 

1-4 p.m., Saturday, May 20 
Hildebrandt Building 

3619 Walton Ave., Cleveland 
 

Cavalier Girls ï Scream Team ï The Q Site  
Q Spirit Squad  ï Cavs Junior Dance Team  
 No Limits Team ï Face-painting  

Autographs ï Photos  
Basketball Challenge Games 

 

No Admission Fee 
 

Proceeds will benefit Collaboration Station 
& Dinner To Your Door 

mailto:bereanewsletter@gmail.com
http://cuyahogarecycles.org/pass_it_on_book
http://cuyahogarecycles.org/pass_it_on_book
http://cuyahogarecycles.org/PublicationRequest.aspx
http://cuyahogarecycles.org/PublicationRequest.aspx

